STEEPLE BARTON PARISH COUNCIL

MINUTES OF A MEETING OF STEEPLE BARTON PARISH COUNCIL 

MONDAY 19 MAY 2014

THE ALICE MARSHALL HALL, MIDDLE BARTON

	Councillors Present:
	Janice Dyer (Chair), John Bews, Deanna Gardner, Andrew Henderson, Andy Hinton, County Cllr Hudspeth, Robert Courts


	Public:
	2 

	
Clerk:
	Abigail Beale




PUBLIC QUESTION TIME 
No questions were raised at this time.

864
To receive apologies for absence

Apologies received from Cllr Cyster, Cllr Knight and Cllr Rees.
865
Declarations of Interest
To receive declarations of interest in accordance with the council’s Code of Conduct (and section 106 of the Local Government Finance Act 1992).

No declarations of interest received.
866
Minutes of the last meeting 

The minutes from the meeting held on 14 April 2014 were approved and signed as an 
accurate record.

Matters arising

None.
867
Annual Insurance Renewal 2014/15

Quote received from current insurer of £483.34 for the year or £459.17 if the long term agreement was signed up to.  A second quote was received from another insurer.  Price quoted was £382.78 for the year or £364.38 for the long term agreement.  

RESOLVED


THAT, the clerk would go back to the current insurer to see if they could match the second quote.  If they could then the PC would renew with the current insurer and sign up for the long term agreement.  If the current insurer could not match the price then they would go with the better quote.
 
868
Reports from District and County Councillors (Appendix A) 

County Cllr Hudspeth apologised for the delay in responding to the e-mail about Station Road, Lower Heyford (problem with the drainage system and HGV traffic).  His response was sent direct to all councillors and The Bartons HGV Action Group. 

No report was received from District Councillor Goffe. 
869
Correspondence not covered elsewhere in the Agenda

(a)
Emergency Plan
Cllr Knight was not present at the meeting but had confirmed that the plan just needed to be tidied up and then it would be ready for finalising.

(b)
2013/14 Bulletin Accounts


Mr Lawrie had submitted the accounts for 13/14.  The clerk confirmed income vs 

expenses and the information was put into the circulation box for further 


perusal by councillors.  
870
Matters arising and not covered elsewhere in the agenda

(a) 
Community Lead Plan (CLP) – Your Village, Your Say
‘Your Village, Your Say’ had been present at the recent pre-school fete and the bowls club, during which comments had been received.  One area of feedback related to putting a disabled parking space outside the shop.  Cllr Dyer said that she would approach Mr Taphouse at the shop to see how he felt about this.

Forthcoming events included Barton Abbey’s Open Garden and the School Fete.

Next meeting scheduled for Wednesday 21 May.

(b) 
Affordable Housing Update, including North Street


Work at Dashwood House was due to start on 7 July 2014 and North Street on 16 

June.  Both are due for completion before 27 February 2015.



Damage to memorial tree – Nicholsons had replaced the damaged tree free of 


charge and had fitted a more appropriate size tree stake.  


To help with grass cutting around the tree it was suggested that a border be dug in 

around it, possibly a raised bed.  



Discussions were also had about the cost of a memorial plague for the tree.  In the 

end Cllr Bews kindly volunteered to make and donate a plague for the tree. 


RESOLVED
THAT, the clerk would send a thank you note to Nicholsons. 
THAT, Cllr Henderson would look into the price of a concrete ring to form the raised border. 

(c) 
McAfee PC protection renewal 


Prices for protection on the clerk’s computer was £34.99 for 1 year subscription, 

£64.99 for 2 years and £84.99 for 3 years.


RESOLVED
THAT, the computer protection subscription would be renewed for 3 years at a cost of £84.99.  This was proposed by Cllr Henderson and seconded by Cllr Gardner.
871 
Circulation Folder 


No matters arising.
872

Reports


(a)
School Governors report - Cllr Henderson
The Chair of Governors, Darren Silvester, was present at the meeting. He provided an update which included news on an increase in children numbers for the next academic year.  8 children were leaving for secondary school and 19 definite places had been taken for the foundation year.  
The recent Art Exhibition that the school put on had been well attended.  The school choir has been very active, including opening the exhibition.

New school uniform had been communicated.  Colours were to remain the same but the school’s logo was to be present on all garments. 
The school were in the process of reinstating the library in the old school house.  FOMBS had made a pledge to help with updates.  Mr Silvester asked the Parish Council on behalf of the school children for a donation of £5,000 or as much as possible to help update the books.  He presented the council with letters from year 5 & 6 pupils asking for the donation.
Cllr Gardner suggested to Mr Silvester that the school approach ‘Lions’ publishers in Oxford to see if they could help.  Mr Silvester said he would take this suggestion away. 

RESOLVED
THAT, the PC would consider the request.


(b)
Highways, pavements and verges



Cllr Dyer reported that a new sign had been put up at the footpath in Church Lane 

saying ‘no horses on the footpath’.  




There had been reports of horses using Moles Lane footpath.  Cllr Dyer said she 


would ask Dan Weeks from OCC to put a similar sign up here.  She would also 


mention that no horse should use this footpath in the next bulletin.  



Following the request for a disabled spot outside the shop, Cllr Dyer asked the clerk 

to contact James Wright from OCC to organise a visit to assess the feasibility.  It was 

also suggested that steps or a ramp from the S&SC car park (in the corner) onto 


Worton Road towards the shop would be helpful for people parking and using the 

shop.



Cllr Henderson asked the clerk to chase the litter bin for Jacobs Yard.


(c)
Transport – The Chair

 


Cllr Dyer confirmed that the 23A Wednesday service to Chipping Norton had now

changed to the A17.  A new timetable was now available.    


RESOLVED
THAT, the clerk would put the new timetable onto the website and notice board.



(d)
Sports and Social Club/Playing Fields


Cllr Hinton confirmed his attendance at a recent Playing Field Committee meeting.  




During this meeting the committee had thanked the PC for passing the information 

on about the £50,000 grant available to help communities improve facilities but 


unfortunately they had missed the deadline this year.  They would look at this next 

year in connection with the possible funding for installing an outside toilet.  




The committee had appreciated the re-painting of the youth shelter by Mr Raworth 

prior to the pre-school fete event.    



RESOLVED
THAT, the clerk would thank Mr Raworth for giving his time over to re-painting the shelter .




Dogs on the playing field is a big issue at the moment.  Dogs are not allowed on the 

playing field but it appears that dog owners are not adhering to this policy.    




Cllr Bews confirmed a replacement secretary, commencing 4 June.



(e)
Arts and Leisure






873
Planning applications – Cllr. Henderson


- 82 North Street - Removal of rear extension and erection of first floor side and two storey
rear extensions.  Removal of garage to form parking area and erection of shed in rear garden

No objection was raised.
874
Finances 


(a) 
Accounts for payment


      
i) 
To consider and approve accounts for payment (Appendix B to agenda 



May 2014)  

     
 ii) 
Accounts not on Appendix B submitted by 8pm on 19 May 2014 



Grass cutting, M&D Gardening Services = £290.00



Village weed spraying, M&D Gardening Services = £195.00






RESOLVED



THAT, all payments listed were agreed.

875
To receive items for next agenda
876
AOB

This was the last meeting for Cllr Bews and Cllr Gardner as they did not stand for re-election.  
Cllr Dyer used this time to thank them for their time and commitment over the years and for 
all their suggestions and ideas they had put forward during their time in office.    
877
Date and location of next meeting 

To confirm the date of the next meeting (annual parish meeting), this is scheduled for Monday 9 June 2014 at the Alice Marshall Hall, Middle Barton at 8pm.   
4



  Signed .............................................


